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Background
Employer group health plans are required to disclose to 
Medicare-eligible individuals whether the prescription drug 
plan (if applicable) provides creditable or non-creditable 
coverage typically by October 15 of each calendar year (in 
addition to other applicable times during the year). Employers 
must also report to CMS whether the prescription coverage 
offered under the group health plan is considered creditable 
or non-creditable within 60 days following the beginning of 
the plan year.

An employer’s prescription drug plan is considered creditable 
when the actuarial value (the measurement of how robust a 
plan is in providing coverage) of the prescription drug plan is 
the same as, or greater than, the actuarial value of Medicare 
Part D prescription drug coverage. Non-creditable means 
an employer’s prescription drug plan’s actuarial value does 
not meet or exceed the actuarial value of Medicare Part D 
prescription drug coverage.

Typically, a Medicare-eligible individual who does not enroll 
in Medicare Part D or creditable coverage shortly after 
becoming eligible for Medicare (typically for a period of 63 
days or more from the date of Medicare eligibility) will be 
subject to late enrollment penalties under Medicare.
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Creditable Coverage Determination
The actuarial value of an employer’s prescription drug 
plan varies from health plan to health plan. Whether a 
prescription drug plan is creditable may require an annual 
“actuarial determination” to determine the creditable/
non-creditable status of the plan. Qualifying prescription 
drug plans may also utilize an alternative to the actuarial 
determination methodology, referred to as the Simplified 
Determination methodology1, which provides a more 
straightforward process for determining whether a 
prescription drug plan is creditable. The following describes 
the Creditable Coverage Simplified Determination 
methodology (also referred to as the Simplified 
Determination methodology) under the CMS rules. 
 
 

Creditable Coverage Simplified 
Determination 

Employers/union health plans that do not apply for 
the retiree drug subsidy (RDS) may use the Simplified 
Determination methodology to assess whether their 
prescription drug plan is creditable under the rules. If the 
prescription drug plan meets the standards set forth for 
an integrated or non-integrated plan, the plan would be 
considered creditable.

1 https://www.cms.gov/Medicare/Prescription-Drug-Coverage/CreditableCoverage/
downloads/CCSimplified091809.pdf
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